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Dear Sigma Members, 

The Board of Directors met on Thursday and Friday, 20-21 February 2025, in Indianapolis, 
Indiana at the society’s headquarters. The following is a synopsis of the activities of that 
meeting. 

Meeting Focus 

The focus of the meeting was centered on advancing Sigma’s strategic goals and initiatives 
and included a full day of strategic thinking geared towards shaping a strategic framework. 

Fiduciary Responsibilities 

The FY 25 December 2024 Financial Statements for Sigma and its subsidiaries were 
presented. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandra C. Garmon Bibb, DNSc, RN, FFNMRCSI, FAAN 
2023-2025 President  

Nancy Rollins Gantz, PhD, DNP, MBA, RN, CGNC, 
CNEn, FFNMRCSI, FAONL 
2023-2025 Secretary 

 


